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January 2021 
President 

Open 
Vice President 

Paul Lutz 
330.760.4863 

paulrv6@gmail.com 
Treasurer 

Gary Baker 
330.321.6274 

ggbaker@zoominternet.net 
Secretary 

Greg Cantrell 
330.263.6926 

k4g1c5@aol.com 
Newsletter Editor 

Mike Baker 
330.328.2493 

mbaker846@roadrunner.com 
Young Eagles Coordinator 

Gary Baker—Flight Advisor 
330.321.3274 

ggbaker@zoominternet.net 
 

Regular Monthly Meeting 
Meeting is in chapter hangar 
Second Thursday @ 7:00 PM 

EAA 846 Website 
chapters.eaa.org/EAA846 

Skypark Website 
www.flyskypark.com 

JANUARY MEETING:  

Join us for the upcoming EAA Chapter 846 Monthly Chapter ZOOM Meeting 

on Thursday, Jan 14, 2021 @ 1900. 

We are planning to have another 

‘exciting’ ZOOM meeting that Paul 

Lutz and Randy Brooks will conduct. 

Paul will conduct the normal business 

meeting to start off the festivities. 

After the business portion is 

complete, Randy will show the 

January 2021 EAA Chapter Video 

and possibly a short flying safety program (emphasis on short). 

Finally, since we did not have our annual Christmas Party and we missed out 

on the exciting gift exchange, we are going to have a Gift drawing of sorts. 

Everyone who is online for the ENTIRE meeting will receive a number and a 

random drawing will be held for the fabulous prizes that we have to give 

away this year. Don’t miss this HUGE EVENT! You must be online for the 

entire meeting to be eligible for the drawing! 

 

ZOOM Link:  
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84630662691?
pwd=QkNKN3dxWnlQeUtkanVmT0cwMUdSZz09 
(See page 10 for more details) 

Volume: 22        EAA Chapter 846 Newsletter - Wadsworth, Ohio    Issue: 1 

WINGNUT 

Do you recognize this modern homebuilt? It can be built from 
plans or a quickbuild kit, tandem two seater, with aluminum 
tube and fabric construction ?  See page 8 for more information. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84630662691?pwd=QkNKN3dxWnlQeUtkanVmT0cwMUdSZz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84630662691?pwd=QkNKN3dxWnlQeUtkanVmT0cwMUdSZz09
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Year In Review 
By Gary Baker 
 
EAA Chapter 846 in Review 2020  

Oh, what a year!!! 
January – The Chapter’s Annual Christmas Party was very 
well-attended at Krabill Shelter.  New President Matt 
Tomsheck presented recognition 
certificates and pins to officers. 
Gary Baker presented pins and 
certificates to Young Eagles Day 
volunteers. Katie Hancheck took 
the highly coveted bowling pin 
home. Randy Brooks presented a 
plaque of appreciation to out-
going president Gary Baker. 
Maintenance and repairs began on the chapter’s Titan 
Mustang. During the monthly meeting, Pete Klapp, the 
2018 Chapter MVP, presented Jeff Paden with the 2019 
Chapter MVP award. Chapter By-Laws were updated and 
approved. Paul Lutz introduced presenter Bill Repucci 
from South Carolina. In a harbinger of the year to come, 
Bill gave his program on magneto timing and electronic 
ignition via the internet!  
 
February – Jane Earl was chosen as the 2019 Chapter Air 
Academy Scholarship recipient. Chapter 846 was again 
recognized by EAA Chapter Office as a Gold Chapter that 
scored 10 out of 10 in annual evaluations. The Chapter 
was accepted as a Ray Aviation Scholarship Chapter for 
2020 using matching funds. Bennett Petersen gave a talk 
about IAC competitions during the February meeting. 
Gary Baker also gave a program on aerodynamics.  
 
March – Mary Baker, web editor, gave an update to the 
Board about the new chapter website, https://
chapters.eaa.org/eaa846. The March meeting was 
cancelled because of the newly implemented Covid-19 
lockdown. Bill Blunt’s widow, Vicky, donated Bill’s Sonex 
project to the chapter.  
 
April – Congratulations to Randy Brooks on the first 
flight, April 4, of his Piper J-3 Cub after a six-year 
restoration! The first Zoom Chapter meeting was held 
with great success with thirty attendees. After 
interviewing five applicants on Zoom meetings, Ferenc 
Somogyi was selected as the Chapter’s 2020 recipient of 
the Ray Scholarship. Paul Lutz was recognized for 
submitting an article to EAA and having it published in 
the April 2020 issue of Sport Aviation.  

New members-Ferenc Somogyi, Scott Taggart 
 
May – EAA announced that Oshkosh (AirVenture 2020) 
was cancelled. The EAA Air Academy Camp was also 
cancelled. Jason Lorenzon’s son Todd completed his 
first solo! President and DAR Matt Tomsheck presented 
Jay Waddell with an Airworthiness Certificate after 
inspecting Jay’s RV-9A May 16. The chapter held a fly-

out to Carroll County Airport with 
four airplanes making the trip. The 
May meeting was held via Zoom. 
Jeff Paden took delivery of his Yak-
52, flying it from South Carolina to 
Medina. 
New member-Steve Zvada 
 
June – Another chapter fly-out of 

five planes took place with Swank Field as the 
destination. T-51 Mustang work parties were held 
which completed the required work. The June meeting 
was held at the Chapter hangar. Jay Waddell flew his RV
-9A for the first time June 6. Gary Baker was able to 
pass out Young Eagles volunteer certificates in person 
to deserving individuals.  
 
July – The July meeting was again held at the Chapter 
hangar. Randy Brooks and Jay Waddell were presented 
with their project completion plaques by Matt 
Tomsheck. Jay talked about the EAA Flight Test manual 
and highly recommended it. Jay is also making 
Completed Projects plaques for display in the Chapter 
hangar. The chapter agreed to work with aircraft 
brokers to sell the Mustang. The EAA Chapter video was 
shown during the monthly meeting in which EAA 
President Jack Pelton discussed how EAA was dealing 
with Covid-19 and the cancellation of Oshkosh. In lieu 
of Oshkosh being cancelled, Paul Lutz and Randy Brooks 
organized a weekend fly-out at Swank Field, called 
SwankOSH, over the first weekend that Oshkosh would 
have occurred. Approximately fourteen aircraft and 
almost thirty chapter members and friends attended.  
New members-Casey Keibler, Eric McWilliams, Chris 
Oehlers, and Chris Sopko and his family 
 
August – Gary Baker hosted this month’s meeting at his 
hangar at Medina Airport. Matt Tomsheck gave a 
presentation on the new FAA Airworthiness 
Certification Tool. Bernie May took a road trip with the 
grandson to Mexico, Missouri, and picked up his quick-
build Zenith Cruzer CH750. Mathew Recker completed 
his first solo flight August 18. A chapter fly-out was held 

https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa846
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa846
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done earlier in the year). A small chapter fly-out was 
held with Swank Field as the destination, after Paul Lutz 
and his family said goodbye to their Stinson 108. The 
Stinson was sold and delivered to a couple in Texas. 
Pete Klapp reported a successful first flight of his KR-2S, 
flown November 18.  
New members-Bob Eiben and Kurt Hoes and his family 
 

December – During the Chapter’s 
Annual meeting on Zoom, Jason 
Lorenzon gave a presentation on 
buying and selling aircraft and 
pitfalls to avoid from the legal 
standpoint. The Chapter received 
a sizeable donation from a local 
flying club that disbanded. This 
donation will be earmarked for 

the Chapter’s Ray Scholarship program. The Chapter 
ended the year with a membership of 99! This is the 
highest number of members in the thirty-five history of 
the chapter. Despite the Covid-19 pandemic in 2020, 
four Chapter pilots flew 27 Young Eagles. This brings the 
Chapter’s total of kids flown since 1993 to 3,130 Young 
Eagles!  
 
We had to cancel all of our events after Covid-19 
arrived in Ohio, but we still had a fairly active year on 
an individual basis! Thank you all for your membership 
in 846! 
 

New Chapter President: 

We are looking for a new President 
for EAA Chapter 846. Therefore, our 
Chapter/Board needs  a member to 
fulfil the remaining  year of the 
current term. This is an important 
position that needs to be filled for the chapter to 
continue functioning properly. Any chapter member 
interested in serving as President should contact Greg 
Cantrell by phone, 330-263-6926 or e-mail at 
k4g1c5@aol.com.  
 

Gary Baker Presents Online with EAA: 
Gary Baker will walk you through the preparations 
you need for a safe and successful flight test program 
including the Flight Advisor program and the 
additional pilot program. Gary has conducted phase 1 
flight testing on both his RV-6 and a Falco and was a 
contributor to the EAA Flight Test Manual. See page 
6 for more information on the Homebuilders 
Week. 

  

Year In Review 
By Gary Baker 
 

Review 2020  cont... 

with ten aircraft meeting at Swank Field for breakfast. 
Another fly-out took off the next weekend with Richard 
Downing Airport as the destination. Four planes joined 
up for this flight. 
New members-Robert Balli, Jerry 
Mraz, Jarrod Pape, Freeman and 
Mary Jane Swank 
September – The monthly 
meeting was again held at the 
Chapter Hangar. Freeman and 
Mary Jane Swank were presented 
with thank you gifts and honorary 
chapter memberships as recognition for allowing the 
chapter to invade their lovely airfield every few weeks 
each summer. Fred Wellman received the Airworthiness 
Certificate for his SPA Panther after Matt Tomsheck 
inspected Fred’s aircraft September 7. Gary Kohler 
brought his RV-7A back to Skypark Airport after having it 
painted.  
New members-Steve Bates, Jeremy Cowgar and his 
family, Tom Lutgring, Dean Mitchell, and Curt Speck and 
his family  
October – The last in-person meeting of the year was 
held at the Chapter Hangar, with the weather still 
cooperating. Gary Baker gave a program on the 
Impossible Turn. EAA’s monthly Chapter video was also 
shown. The Chapter’s Bragging Wall was hung, showing 
completed projects by members over the years. Many 
thanks go to Randy Brooks, Pete Klapp, Ron Lutz and 
Dave Manning for hanging the plaques. Jeff Paden, Jason, 
Todd and Victoria Lorenzon, and Gary Baker took part in 
Aerotrek Flight Academy’s Healthcare Workers and First 
Responders fly-over event. Ohio Secretary of State Frank 
LaRose joined Gary for the flight. 
New member-Abby Donofrio and her family  
November – Charlie Becker, EAA director of chapters, 
communities, and homebuilt community manager, joined 
Chapter members during the monthly meeting held via 
Zoom. Charlie discussed how the pandemic has curtailed 
many operations at EAA in Oshkosh, but planning was 
still going forward for AirVenture 2021. Ned Parks, local 
FAASTeam rep, talked about airspace congestion around 
Skypark and Wadsworth Airports. Curt Speck and Jeremy 
Cowgar picked up their respective Zenith 750 kits by 
driving together to Mexico, MO (like Bernie May had 

mailto:k4g1c5@aol.com
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IMPORTANT UPDATE: 
FAA and Covid-19 Vaccinations 
 

From FAA.gov, as of 12/12/20: “To maintain 
the highest level of safety in the National 
Airspace System, the agency will require 
aviation professionals with medical 
certifications or medical clearances to 
observe a period of 48 hours following the 
administration of this vaccine before 
conducting safety-sensitive aviation duties, 
such as flying or controlling air traffic. 
Because the Pfizer vaccine requires two 
doses, 21 days apart for maximum 
effectiveness, this waiting period applies after 
each dose. 
The FAA anticipates taking no additional 
measures to ensure safety after the initial 
window for side effects closes. However, the 
agency’s medical professionals will 
continuously monitor the initial distribution 
of the novel vaccine and documented clinical 
results and will adjust these 
recommendations as needed. 
The FAA will evaluate vaccines from other 
manufacturers as they receive FDA 
authorization in the coming weeks and 
months and will advise pilots and air traffic 
controllers of any waiting periods required for 
those vaccines. 
The FAA applies similar brief waiting periods 
after administration of other vaccines, 
including those for tuberculosis and typhoid.” 

Project Update 

Jeremy Cowgar writes: 

Here is just a short update on our Zenith CH-
750 Cruzer: 
Fuselage complete, picking up engine, prop 
and FWF package Jan 18th, began wiring the 
panel. I've attached 1 photo, it's not the 
latest, but one of my favorite so far of the 
progress. 
 

 Project Update 

Michael Guenthner writes: 

Work continues on the RV-8 horizontal 

stabilizer skeleton frame. Front and rear 

spars are mocked up and match drilled.  Also 

working through the service bulletin that is 

required for this part of the tail.  With a tail 

kit made in 2011, a service bulletin kit made 

in 2015 and plans from 2016, things don’t 

exactly match up which has slowed things 

down a bit while trying to verify parts and 

plans.  Next steps are to fit the ribs and skin. 
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Young Eagles Flying! 
By Gary Baker 

 In spite of all of the difficulties we 
endured in 2020, twenty-seven area kids 
were treated to the joy of flight by four 
Chapter members. Karl Aber and Paul 
Lutz each flew one kid and Paul Reidy 
flew two kids. Bryon Palitto was very 
busy in January and February by flying twenty-three kids. 
Thank you, gentlemen! 

International Young Eagles Day this year will be Saturday, June 
12. Hopefully, we will be able to hold our Annual Chapter 846 
Young Eagle Day on that day. Mark your calendars! 

2021 Annual Dues 
Even though the chapter is not 
meeting in person, your 2021 
dues can be paid by check by 
mailing them to Gary Baker, 
Treasurer, 770 Victoria Circle, 
Medina, OH 44256. Please 
complete the Membership 
Form and send it with your check. Dues can also be paid by 
going to the Chapter website https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa846/
membership-benefits/join---renew---donate. Payment can 
then be made using PayPal. Please send any changes in your 
information to Gary at ggbaker@zoominternet.net. Thank you 
for your membership in 846! 
 

Propane Heater For Sale 

Like new, used one 
time. $200.00.  
Contact Mike Baker, 
330-328-2493 

Ray Scholarship Update 
By Mike Guenthner 
 

The year 2021 begins with our Ray Scholar Ferenc 

Somogyi, beginning his flight training with instructor 

Derek Shadd at Medina Flight Services.  The two of 

them will be working together during the coming 

months to reach Ferenc’s first milestone of achieving 

his first solo flight.  Additionally Ferenc continues to 

prepare to take the FAA Private Pilot written 

exam.  Thanks to a collaborative agreement between 

EAA and Microsoft, as a Ray Scholar, Ferenc will be 

receiving a free copy of the new Microsoft Flight 

Simulator as will all EAA Scholarship winners for the 

next three years!  Thanks to this same agreement, all 

EAA members are eligible for a discount on the new 

addition of Flight Simulator. 

Looking towards the future, our Chapter was recently 

presented with a very generous monetary donation 

from Charlie Cartiledge to be used for additional 

youth flight training scholarships!  After discussion 

among the Board members, the Board believes that 

the best use of these funds is to apply to participate 

in another 50/50 matching EAA Ray Aviation 

Scholarship for the year 2021.  This will allow our 

Chapter to continue to participate in this highly 

successful program and provide another deserving 

young man or woman with the opportunity to learn 

to fly.  The Board is requesting approval of this 

decision by vote of the membership at our January 

virtual meeting.   

2021 Air Academy Camp  
Scholarship Applications 
By Gary Baker 

The Chapter has been sending area youth to Oshkosh, WI, for 
many years to attend EAA’s Air Academy Camp. We are 
accepting applications for the 2021 Air Academy Camp. The 
application is attached to this newsletter and available on the 

chapter website at https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa846. All 
interested applicants need to be between 16 and 18 years old 
at the time of the camp. The camp is scheduled to take place 
beginning Tuesday, July 20, ending Wednesday, July 28, 2021. 
The applicant needs to provide two reference letters and an 
essay attached to the application. The deadline for submission 
is Friday, February 5, 2021.  

Additional instructions and requirements are noted on the 
application form. This scholarship has a value of $1,605. Any 
questions can be directed to Gary Baker, 
ggbaker@zoominternet.net, 330-321-6274. 

https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa846/membership-benefits/join---renew---donate
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa846/membership-benefits/join---renew---donate
mailto:ggbaker@zoominternet.net
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa846
mailto:ggbaker@zoominternet.net
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Homebuilders Week  
An Online Event Starts January 26 
An online opportunity 
to learn about all 
aspects of building 
your own aircraft 
 
By Charlie Becker, EAA 

Homebuilt Community Manager 

EAA is launching a new online 
learning event for aircraft 
builders: (www.EAA.org/HomebuildersWeek). It will be five 
straight days of educational forums covering a broad spectrum 
of aircraft building topics. It will launch on Tuesday, January 26, 
2021, and run until Saturday, January 30, 2021. The live online 
presentations will be open to everyone interested in building 
their own aircraft. Sessions will start at 1 p.m. CST and run until 
8:30 p.m. CST daily.  
 
This event is an opportunity for a new person to jump in with 

both feet and learn a lot about the wonderful world of 

homebuilding. We will cover areas like getting started 

successfully and techniques when building with sheet metal, 

composites, steel, and wood. But it won't be just for the 

newbie; we are offering in-depth talks on panel planning, 

engine selection, FAA certification, flight testing, and selling a 

homebuilt aircraft. There will be something for every builder, 

whether you are just starting out, knee deep in a project, or just 

received your airworthiness certificate — it is going to be a 

great learning opportunity. 

EAA is working with industry experts, kit manufacturers, and 

other subject matter experts to provide top-notch material for 

builders. The sessions will be live and allow plenty of time for 

attendee questions. Recordings will be archived and available to 

EAA members for review. 

The launch of EAA Homebuilders Week coincides with the 68th 

anniversary of the founding of the Experimental Aircraft 

Association in 1953. Those founding members of EAA lit the 

fuse on the homebuilt movement that provides affordable 

access to aircraft ownership and today has spread worldwide. 

EAA Homebuilders Week is possible through the generous 

sponsorships of Aircraft Spruce & Specialty Co., Dynon, Scheme 

Designers, Inc., and Van’s Aircraft, Inc. 

Visit EAA.org/HomebuildersWeek to review the schedule and 
sign up for a session. 

Highlander Project Update 
Matt Tomsheck Writes: Covering the Highlanders 
fuselage and tail features. Josh and I just keep taking 
bites out of the "elephant!!" 

FAASTeam:  
By Jason Lorenzon 
"Double Header- GAJSC 
Topic of the Month and 
IMC Monthly Meeting" 

 

Topic: GAJSC Topic of the 
Month- ADM/SRM and the Wings Program and IMC Club 
Scenario; 
On Monday, January 25, 2021 at 19:00 Eastern Standard 
Time (16:00 PST, 17:00 MST, 18:00 CST, 14:00 HST, 15:00 
AKST, 17:00 Arizona, 00:00 GMT) 

Select Number: 
GL25103368 

Description: The GASJC Topic of the month- Aeronautical 
Decision Making, Safety Resource Management, and the 
Wings Program.  Double header:  IMC Club, (EAA Chapter 
846)  will be presented ON LINE.  Choose a link in the 
attachment.  You may need to download the app if using 
your cellular device. 

To view further details and registration information for 
this webinar, click here. 

The sponsor for this seminar is: FAASTeam 

The following credit(s) are available for the WINGS/AMT 
Programs: 

Basic Knowledge 3 - 1 Credit 
 
Click here to view the WINGS help page  

http://www.EAA.org/HomebuildersWeek
https://eaa.org/eaa/aircraft-building/homebuilders-week
http://www.faasafety.gov/SPANS/event_details.aspx?eid=103368
https://www.faasafety.gov/OnlineHelp/Default.aspx?page=/WINGS/pub/default.aspx
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Chapter Project Updates 
 

Pete Klapp writes:  
Trying to sort out a pitot static problem with the KR 
2S. Have a temporary fix in place but have been able 
to get Jeff Turner to test it prior to my next flight. He 
and his company Modern Avionics have been crippled 
with Covid-19. So all I can do is wait!!! 

Barry Wawrin writes: The RV-14A’s canopy is 

finally nearing completion. Wing wiring, rigging, etc. 

is next. The IO-390 arrives in April & the Hartzell 74” 

CS Propeller is being shipped later this month.   

Bob Taylor writes:  I’ve made a bit of progress 

on my Rans S-20. The interior is nearly complete, the 

forward control cables have been installed, with help 

from Pete Klapp. The cowling has been fit and just 

needs paint. I’m working on the cooling baffles now.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TigerCub Aircraft For Sale 
By: Bob Taylor 

This aircraft was built by chapter member, 
Bob Taylor, and flown for almost 500 hours.  
It was then sold to a gentleman at Ashland 
airport, who has since passed away. If 
interested, please contact Gary Baker.   
ggbaker@zoominternet.net . Best Offer: 
$10,000.00. 

TigerCub Aircraft.  Single-place, LSA.  65Hp 
MZ202 w/elect. start, PowerFin adjustable 
pitch prop, Radio, transponder, GPS, Disk 
brakes.  Great fun to fly! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mike Baker writes:  The Sonex windshield is in 

place and the canopy frame is nearly ready for 
rivets, then trim the canopy.  
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Thursday,  
January 14, 2021 

EAA Chapter 846 
Monthly Meeting 
 

January chapter meeting will be held as a 

ZOOM Meeting—EAA Chapter Video 

7:00 PM 

Thursday,  
February 11, 2021 

EAA Chapter 846 
Monthly Meeting 
 

February chapter meeting will be held as a 

ZOOM Meeting 

7:00 PM 

Thursday,  
March 11, 2021 

EAA Chapter 846 
Monthly Meeting 
 

February chapter meeting will be held as a 

ZOOM Meeting 

7:00 PM 

2021 EAA Chapter 846—Calendar of Events 
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Current Member Projects: 
 Ron & Paul Lutz, Rans S21 kit on order 
 Joe Walker, RV-7  -  Working on the instrument panel & wiring 
 Dale Holmes, RV-7 -  Working on fuselage 
 Jeff Zink, RV-7 - Working on the wings 
 Mike Baker, Sonex - Windshield in place, preparing canopy 
 Dan McAlonan, Stolp Starlet SA-500, engine is now mounted and ready for first start 
 Pete Klapp, KR2S - Successful first flight 11/18/2020 
 Bob Taylor, RANS S20 –  Electrical work, boot cowl and baggage area completed 
 Rob Trout, RV-14 - Working on the tail cone 
 Paul Hancheck, Skybolt, Working on fuselage 
 Jeff Polack, RV-8A - Tail work 
 Jeff Hartzler & Steve Zaleski, Chinook, fuselage covering almost complete 
 Barry & Valerie Wawrin, RV-14A, Installing canopy, wing rigging and wiring is next 
 Dale & Nancy Housley, Volmer VJ-22  - Purchased a project and a new set of plans 
 Bernie May, Zenith CH750,  
 Mike Guenthner, RV-8, working on horizontal stabilizer  
 Steve Boyer, Restoring a Grumman Tiger 
 Jeremy Cowger, Zenith CH750,  finished the horizontal stab, elevator, right wing 
 Randy Brooks, Rans S21 kit on order 
 Matt Tomsheck, Highlander, horizontal stab, elevator covered 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Canada
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Tandem
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Conventional_landing_gear
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Conventional_landing_gear
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Biplane
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Murphy_Aircraft
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Homebuilt_aircraft
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Murphy_Renegade#cite_note-KitplanesDec2011-1
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Murphy_Renegade#cite_note-Aerocrafter-2
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Murphy_Renegade#cite_note-KitplanesDec2007-3
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Murphy_Renegade#cite_note-KitplanesDec1998-4
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Murphy_Renegade#cite_note-Patterson-5
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Murphy_Renegade#cite_note-WDLA11-6
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Murphy_Renegade#cite_note-WDLA15-7
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Homebuilt_aircraft
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Basic_ultralight
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Advanced_ultralight
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Advanced_ultralight
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Special_light-sport_aircraft
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Homebuilt_aircraft
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EAA CHAPTER 846 
Chapter Meeting 
Minutes of the 

December 10, 2020 Meeting  
 
The meeting was called to order at 19:00 by Vice President 

Paul Lutz. The meeting was held via the ZOOM format and 

there were 21 participants. This meeting serves as the Annual 

Meeting for EAA Chapter 846, a 501(c)(-3-) organization. 

We had 4 visitors joining us, including Richard from Boston 

Massachusetts and David Booth from Scottsdale Arizona. The 

other two visitors were also from out of state. 

-November Meeting Minutes 

Minutes from the November19, 2020 meeting were reviewed, 

and the time of adjournment was corrected from 20:41 to 

21:41. With no other additions or corrections to be made, a 

motion was made by Randy Brooks and second by Gary Baker 

to approve the minutes. The motion passed. 

-Mustang Update: Randy Brooks 

Randy reported that Jeff Paden picked up the starter for the 

Mustang from Bill Koleno. Bill Koleno said he was working 

toward securing a deposit on the airplane. 

-Air Academy  

The Air Academy is planned for July 20, 2021 through July 28, 

2021. We need applicants in the 16 – 18 year age bracket. 

February 5, 2021 is the deadline for application. 

Ray Scholarship: Mike Guenthner 

Mike reported Ferenc Somogyi, the Chapter’s Ray Scholarship 

recipient, is ready to go. He has chosen an instructor and has 

received the starter kit from EAA. Mike will meet and go over 

the program with his instructor. 

-Officers Reports: 
President: With Matt Tomsheck  being absent, there was no 
President’s report. 
Vice President: Paul Lutz reminded chapter members about 

Matt stepping down as President and asked for a volunteer to 

take over this very important position. He informed members 

they would only be serving the one remaining year of the two 

year term. Paul also recognized and thanked Steve Greer for 

the $500 donation he made to the chapter through State Farm 

insurance. 

-Treasurer:  Gary Baker reported there were sufficient funds in 

the bank account for chapter business. He also reported the 

chapter had 99 paid memberships, the most the chapter has 

ever had. He reminded the membership they can pay their 

dues via PayPal on the chapter website. 

-Secretary: With the minutes being approved previously, Greg 

Cantrell had nothing further to report. 

-Monthly Program: Gary Baker, Jason Lorenzon 
Gary Baker: 
Gary went over the different color blue lines depicting Class 

Bravo airspace on Foreflight. There are two different shades of 

blue lines, with the lighter blue line being correct. He advised 

using the December 8, 2020 update and the difference will be 

corrected. The lines depicting Class Bravo airspace were 

misprinted by Jeppesen. He noted that other airports may also 

have the same discrepancies, so pilots should check before 

flying to avoid an unknowing incursion into Class Bravo 

airspace.  

Jason Lorenzen: 

Jason presented a program on the legal aspects of buying an 

airplane as well as addressing the Covid-19 situation and legal 

issues pertaining to our medicals. Jason is a chapter member 

and an attorney, with about 95% of his practice is dealing in 

aviation law. He made chapter members aware the program 

tonight would be approved for FAA WINGS credit. 

Jason’s program provided several good points to follow/

consider when purchasing an airplane: 

Do your due diligence before you buy. Look closely at log 

books. 

If you have a good mechanic, make them your best friend. 

Look at the Contract for Sale forms available on the EAA 

and AOPA websites. 

Make sure the airplane is free of all liens before you 

proceed with purchase. 

Never purchase an airplane in your own name. Always use 

an LLC to purchase an aircraft. The LLC can also be 

incorporated in a trust. 

In regards to the Covid-19 vaccine update, Jason recommended 

going to your AME first, as the vaccine has not yet been 

approved by the FAA for use by pilots.  

For any questions about tonight’s program, Jason can be 

reached at 330-472-5858 or at 

jlorenzon@lorenzonlaw.com 

With no other business to be brought before the chapter, a 

motion to adjourn was made by Gary Baker and second by 

Randy Brooks. The motion passed and the meeting was 

adjourned at 21:03. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Greg Cantrell, Secretary 
EAA Chapter 846 

mailto:jlorenzon@lorenzonlaw.com
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EAA CHAPTER 846  
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 

DECEMBER 30, 2020 
The meeting was called to order by acting 
President Paul Lutz at 19:04. 

Board Members present: Gary Baker, Paul Lutz, 
Bob Taylor, Randy Brooks, Ron Lutz, and Greg 
Cantrell 

Members Present:  Mike Guenthner, Ray 
Scholarship Coordinator. 

Mike updated the Board on the Ray Scholarship 
program. He reported the deadline for application 
for participation in the Ray Scholarship program by 
the chapter for 2021 is December 31, 2020, which 
is tomorrow. Mike presented several scenarios 
and options for the chapter to consider. After 
discussion of the options by the Board and Mike, 
the consensus of the Board was to apply for the 
Ray Scholarship in 2021 by using the 50/50 
matching funds option of the program.  

A motion was made by Randy Brooks and second 
by Paul Lutz to apply for the Ray Scholarship in 
2021, and do the 50/50 matching funds option. 
The motion passed unanimously.  

This will then be presented at the chapter 
meeting on January 14, 2021 for a member vote. 

With no other business to be brought before the 
Board, a motion to adjourn was made by Paul 
Lutz and second by Randy Brooks. The motion 
passed unanimously. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Greg Cantrell 
Secretary EAA Chapter 846 
 

 Membership Available 
in NASAIRS Flying Club 
 1974 CESSNA 172M 
 Lycoming O-360-A4 180 HP Penn Yan Engine 

Conversion 
 Garmin 430W GPS with Terrain 
 King AT 165 Nav Com 
 Garmin 330 Mode S Transponder 
 KMA 24 Selector 

 Tanis Engine Heater 
 Single-Axis Autopilot 
 Long Range Fuel Tanks (48 Gallons Usable)  
 4-Place Intercom with Auxiliary Audio Input 
 Hangar Storage at Medina Municipal Airport 

(1G5) 
 Online Scheduling 

Well-maintained aircraft, responsible members, 
historic club! 

Contact: Jeff Polack 330-242-5411, 
jeff.polack@gmail.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Join Zoom Meeting 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84630662691?
pwd=QkNKN3dxWnlQeUtkanVmT0cwMUdSZ
z09 
Meeting ID: 846 3066 2691 
Passcode: 726075 
One tap mobile 
+13017158592,,84630662691#,,,,*726075# 
US (Washington D.C) 
+13126266799,,84630662691#,,,,*726075# 
US (Chicago) 
Dial by your location 
        +1 301 715 8592 US (Washington D.C) 
        +1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago) 
        +1 646 558 8656 US (New York) 
        +1 253 215 8782 US (Tacoma) 
        +1 346 248 7799 US (Houston) 
        +1 669 900 9128 US (San Jose) 
Meeting ID: 846 3066 2691 
Passcode: 726075 
Find your local number: https://
us02web.zoom.us/u/kceOYab5kt 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84630662691?pwd=QkNKN3dxWnlQeUtkanVmT0cwMUdSZz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84630662691?pwd=QkNKN3dxWnlQeUtkanVmT0cwMUdSZz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84630662691?pwd=QkNKN3dxWnlQeUtkanVmT0cwMUdSZz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kceOYab5kt
https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kceOYab5kt
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